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Upcoming  Dates 
(live version available on the website)

February 2025

3rd Adam from CFC working with classes
Y4 Brain Buddies session with MIND

4th Year 3 swimming
Year 5 Girls ‘Inspire Her’ CFC Foundation Project

5th School Tour

6th Author Workshop for Years’ 2, 3, 4 and 5
Bushcraft Company virtual meet for parents (Y5/6) 6pm

7th Premier League Primary Stars Football Tournament (selected Y5/6 
children)
Country colours Dress up
International Food Festival (3.15pm)
NSPCC TTRS Competition

10th Children’s Mental Health Week
Adam from CFC Foundation working with classes
Y4 Brain Buddies session with MIND
MIND assembly for pupils

11th Year 3 swimming

12th School Tour

13th Nico from CFC working with KS2

14th Premier League Primary Stars Football Tournament (selected Y5/6 
children)

17th - 21st Half-Term (school closed)

21st Volunteer Day - Give your name to the office if you are free to help make 
improvements around the school

24th Children return to school
Adam from CFC working with classes
Y4 Brain Buddies session with MIND

25th Head Teacher Coffee Morning for Years’ 4, 5, 6
Year 3 swimming
Year 6 Gardening with Pascale

26th Year 2 trip to the Science Museum
School Tour

27th Nico from CFC working with KS2

28th Daffodils wear a yellow accessory

Please 
ensure no 

holidays are 
booked 
during 

term-time!

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/calendar


Upcoming  Dates 
(live version available on the website)

March 2025 (so far)

3rd Adam from CFC working with classes
Year 4 Brain Buddies session with MIND

4th Head Teacher’s Coffee Morning for Years’ 1, 2 and 3
Year 3 swimming
Gardening session for nursery
Year 5 ‘Inspire Her’ CFC Foundation Project

5th School Tour

6th Year 5 trip to the Bank of England
Nico from CFC working with KS2

10th Adam from CFC working with classes
Year 4 Brain Buddies session with MIND

11th Year 3 swimming
Reception gardening session with Pascale

12th Year 5 to London Museum
School tour

13th Nico from CFC working with KS2

17th  - 21st Neurodiversity Week

17th Shamrocks wear a green accessory
Adam from CFC working with classes
Year 4 Brain Buddies session with MIND
Year 4 to British Museum

18th Year 3 swimming
Year 1 gardening session with Pascale
Year 5 ‘Inspire Her’ CFC Foundation Project

19th Year 4 class assembly (9am)
School Tour

20th Nico from CFC working with KS2

21st Year 3 Live Stream with Museum of London

24th - 28th Bikeability Sessions for Y5/6

24th Parents Meetings for parents of children in Y R - 6

25th Year 3 swimming
Parents Meetings for parents of children in Yr - 6

26th Year 3 assembly for parents
School Tour

27th End of Spring term after school clubs

Please 
ensure no 

holidays are 
booked 
during 

term-time!

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/calendar


Head Teacher’s Update

Dear Thomas’s Academy Community, 

A huge welcome to the new families who have joined us at Thomas’s Academy over the past month. It has been a 
pleasure to get to know your children. There’s always lots to learn when joining a new school so please do not hesitate 
to ask if you have any questions. 

I’m delighted to share with you that the new computers and screens purchased last month are now in every year 
group classroom. I have had lots of positive feedback from staff and children about how these are improving the 
teaching and learning experience. We are committed to ensuring children get the most out of their learning at 
Thomas’s Academy - this new technology will go a long way to support this.  We have donated our old screens to a 
well-deserving charity. 

It has been wonderful to speak with so many of you recently. I have been really appreciated all the feedback. All 
feedback is useful so thank you to the families who have gone out of their way to communicate with us whether it be 
in passing, during a coffee morning or one-to-one. An example of us responding to feedback includes the changes to 
the clubs this term and changes to this newsletter so your feedback does make a difference. Please do reach out if 
you’d like to discuss something with me. 

A big thanks to those parents who have supported the class and school learning whether this be reading to children in 
class or presenting to children in assembly. This partnership with parents is important to us at Thomas’s Academy.  
Children are so proud when their parents are in school and the children love seeing and hearing from others. 

I have spent time in different classes over the past month and have been impressed by the learning behaviours I’ve 
seen across the school. Specifically, I am pleased to see that children are clearly enjoying the books they are reading as 
a class. Our texts have been carefully selected to ensure we cover a range of genres, our books are inclusive and 
representative of our community and that they are high-quality. I have been introduced by Y6 to Loki, written by 
Louie Stowell and I am pleased to see the Year 4’s reading the fantastic Stig of the Dump by Clive King. My 
favourite book I’ve seen this month though has to be The Iron Man by Ted Hughes which is being enjoyed by Year 3 - 
such a powerful story. 

In this newsletter, you will be see we’ve added a page for each class to provide a flavour of life in Thomas’s 
Academy. This is to further communicate and celebrate all the things that go on but may go unnoticed.  We look 
forward to sharing children’s learning with families in our upcoming parents’ meetings. 

Best wishes

Miss Kelly



January Attendance 

Please check the website for our term dates to ensure that you can plan 
family holidays without interrupting your child’s education.
MOMENTS MATTER, ATTENDANCE COUNTS

Look who are the top three classes for attendance in January!

Congratulations to these classes, we are really proud of you.

Please note that we are obliged to contact the Local Authority if a pupil has unauthorised absences that 
equate to more than 10% within a ten-week period. This route will result in a Penalty Notice (PN) being 
issued or a referral to Family Services. 

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/term-dates


School Notices
Social Media

Did you know you can subscribe to the school blog to be notified when the school posts 
about something that is happening? To subscribe to the blog, either follow the link: 
https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/
or click on the subscribe button on the top right corner of our blog homepage.
Did you know we are also on TikTok, X (formerly Twitter), Facebook and Instagram! 
Please follow us if you don’t already!

Piano Lessons

Ms Alessia Mathis has been working with children for 
over a year delivering piano lessons.  The focus in 

lessons is on basic scales, theory, hearing exercises and 
analysis of songs and improvisation. For those who 

want to play the grades, we can do that too. Children 
are encouraged to bring in music they love listening to. 

Children are preparing for the April performance 
together with the violinists.

Aspirations Week WB- 3/2/25
A heartfelt thanks to those of you who have volunteered your time to speak to the 
children about your career/goals/ achievements this coming week. We are so lucky 

to have such a supportive parent community. Staff and children are all looking 
forward to meeting you. 

Class Spring Bulletins
Please follow this link to our website where you can view the curriculum 

bulletins for Reception- Year 6 for the Spring term.

https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/
https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/termly-class-bulletins


School Notices
Congratulations to Kobe in Year 6 who received this letter from our MP, Ben Coleman. 



School Notices



Happy New Year! Over the past few weeks, we 
have been embracing our ‘All About Me’ boxes, 

which have provided the perfect opportunity for 
the children to share their interests and hobbies, 

helping us to get to know each other better. It has 
been a joy to witness the children discussing their 

favourite toys and family members with such 
enthusiasm!

 Our book focus has been the classic tale of 
Goldilocks and the Three Bears, and in the 

coming weeks, we will be creating a story map for 
‘The Little Red Hen’. This activity will 

encourage the children’s storytelling skills and 
imagination, so please ask them about the story at 
home! The children have been practising cutting, 

improving their pencil control, and gaining 
independence by dressing themselves. In 

addition, we have been honing our gross motor 
skills by balancing on various objects in our 

outdoor area. 

In Maths, we’ve had lots of fun exploring 
positional language through the delightful book 

‘Where’s Spot?’ by Eric Hill. The children are 
now familiar with keywords such as next to, 

behind, under, inside, and above. We have also 
used bears to create colour and size patterns. We 

have been having a fantastic time getting to know 
our new friends and fostering some wonderful 
friendships among the children. Stay tuned for 

more updates on Tapestry!

What have we been up to in Nursery?



The children in Reception have had a 
fantastic start to the new year!

We have been exploring different places 
around the world such as England and China, 

for Chinese New Year. 
The children have also enjoyed sharing their 
home learning with the class and they have 

made some lovely art.
In Maths, we are exploring numbers, early 

addition and subtraction using various 
objects in our classroom. We have also been 

making great use of our outdoor space, 
planting seeds and making lovely salads in our 

mud kitchen!

What have we been up to in Reception?



Year 1 has been a hive of learning and fun! 
The students are taking on new learning with 

enthusiasm and showing a growth in independence! 

In Writing we are we are reading the story Where the 
Wild Things Are by Maurice Sendak.  We have been 

learning how to write a character description of a Wild 
Thing, using adjectives, alliteration, verbs and sentences 

of power. 

In Maths we have been learning about time! The 
children are showing their understanding of "half past" 
and "o'clock," as they learn about the structure of hours 

and minutes. 

In Science the class are exploring our five senses and 
conducting practical activities with the senses to spot 
patterns and answer questions. They are particularly 
enjoying the hands on element where they get to try 

some tasty treats! 

What have we been up to in Year 1?



What have we been up to in Year 2?

We’ve been having a fantastic time and learning so much in Year 2!

In Maths, we’ve been working hard to tell the time on analogue clocks and 
we’ve just started exploring the exciting world of fractions. We’re learning 

how to divide shapes and quantities into equal parts and we’re already 
making great progress!

In Writing, we’ve been busy creating our own stories inspired by the book 
Gorilla by Anthony Browne. We’ve loved using our imaginations to design 

our own gorillas and adventures – do you like our gorillas? We’ve been 
focusing on using exciting adjectives and connecting ideas with conjunctions 

to make our stories even more interesting. 

In Science, we’ve been investigating different materials and their properties. 
We’ve been learning how to group materials based on whether they are soft, 

hard, flexible, or waterproof.

In IT, we’ve been having a blast working with robots! We’ve been 
programming them to follow different instructions, which has been both 

challenging and exciting.

We’ve had such a brilliant start to the Spring Term and can’t wait to show 
you even more of what we’ve been learning. Stay tuned for more updates 

soon!



We are excited to share that Year 3 pupils have been exploring the fascinating world of rocks, using their scientific skills to 
examine and understand different types of rock.

Here are some of the exciting activities they've been engaged in:

● Exploring Rock Appearances: Using magnifying glasses, students have closely observed the textures and features 
of various rocks.

● Group Work on Rock Properties: The children have been working together to group rocks based on their 
absorbency, investigating how different rocks react when water is added.

● Reaction to Acid Rain (Vinegar): A hands-on experiment where students tested how different types of rock 
react to vinegar, simulating the effects of acid rain.

● Rock Hardness Testing: Pupils have been testing the hardness of various rocks and understanding how this 
property is useful in real-life applications.

Through these activities, students have been building their observation, classification, and experimentation skills, and they 
are having lots of fun while learning about the natural world around them!

We look forward to continuing our exploration of materials and discovering more about the properties of rocks and soil in 
the coming weeks, especially our trip to the Natural History Museum on 31st January.

What have we been up to in Year 3?



We have been having a fantastic time learning in Year 4!

In writing, we've been making up our own stories based on the 
book Voices in the Park by Anthony Browne. It’s been really fun 
creating characters and writing from different points of view, 
learning to incorporate descriptive techniques, adverbial phrases 
and inverted commas.

In Maths, we've been learning about fractions. We’ve been 
practicing how to find equivalent fractions, as well as, adding and 
subtracting fractions!

In Geography, we've been exploring where our food comes from. 
We’ve looked at different countries and how food travels all over 
the world, plus we’ve been using maps to see how far some foods 
travel to get to us!

In IT, we’ve been learning how to code using Turtle Academy. 
We’ve been making the turtle draw shapes and learning how to 
give it different commands!

In Science, we’ve been studying the states of matter—solids, 
liquids, and gases. We’ve done some fun experiments and learned 
how different materials can change from one state to another. We 
also got to visit the Wonderlab at the Science Museum, where we 
explored some wonderful hands activities!

We’ve had a brilliant start to the Spring Term and can’t wait to 
show you even more of what we’ve been learning. Stay tuned for 
more updates soon!

What have we been up to in Year 4?



Guildhall Library Trip 

On Wednesday 29th January 2025, Year 5 went to 
the Guildhall Library. We took the tube from 

Parsons Green station to Mansion House and then 
we walked to the Guildhall Library. When we got 

there, we sat down and looked at historical sources 
about the Plague. For example, newspaper articles 

about how many people died and some newspapers 
had information about cures. Then the librarian 

showed us some really old books! It was really 
exciting to see the old books because of how long 

they’d been there. The books were so old they were 
musty and stained yellow! We looked at one book 

that was so tiny, we had to use magnifying glasses to 
read it!  

After that, we made plague posters and some of us 
wrote stories and poems about the plague. I thought 

that part was really fun because you could be 
creative about all the facts you learned, put them on 

paper and admire your work. 

Then, we went down to look at The London 
Centre. There were all these giant models of 
London and we did a quiz. I really enjoyed 

exploring London from a bird’s eye view. We were 
also given a free book each! There were two choices. 

One was about the economy and the other was 
about how the city of London became a global 

financial city.

Overall, I think the trip was really enjoyable and it 
was amazing to look back at the past and see what 

happened!

By Alexandra- Year 5

What have we been up to in Year 5?



Year Six have completed their first round of mock SATs papers, and are 
feeling very confident for the real thing in May! We have been rewarding 
ourselves with plenty of singing, to get us warmed up for the end-of-year 
production…

Here are some of the other exciting activities they've been engaged in:

● Writing a narrative retelling of Macbeth:  We have been 
showing off all of our amazing writing skills, as well as squeezing 
in some drama.

● Evacuee diary writing: To really understand the experience of 
children in Britain during WW2, we have been writing diaries as 
if we had been evacuated to the countryside to escape the blitz.

● Imperial War Museum: We squeezed in a trip to the Imperial 
War Museum to see the planes, uniforms and homes of World 
War Two.

We look forward to beating our mock SATs scores in the new half term, 
and to enjoy some more trips. We will be looking at money and time in 
Maths, the subjunctive in English and revising all the things we have 
learned so far.

What have we been up to in Year 6?

Photos taken by year six pupils



In Art, we have been having lots of fun!

Reception have been learning how to represent patterns with 
different shapes and colours.

Year 1 have been doing design technology and have been learning 
about structures. We have built a frame for a swing, a wall for Humpty 
Dumpty and a tower so far.

Year 2 have been looking at castles around the world and created some 
lovely castles out of cardboard.

Year 3 have been looking at robots and they used their imagination to 
create some robots using a collage technique.

Year 4 have been having lots of fun working with nature patterns, 
optical illusions patterns and symmetrical patterns.

Year 5 have been learning about African and English patterns and 
they created a tiled collaboration by rolling printing ink onto foam 
squares which they had drawn into.

Year 6 have been looking at the human figure. They had a fantastic 
lesson drawing each other’s body with different instructions.

  

What have we been up to in Art?

Every Child is an Artist.



School Lunches
School Catering - Autumn Menu (November - March)

Please visit the school 
website for full details 
here.

We will upload  photos to 
the school blog here, 
throughout the term!

WEEK 1 MENU DESSERT

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/catering
https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/


Wrap-Around Care at 
Thomas’s Academy

Please book in advance so we 

can staff the wrap-around care 

appropriately. 



Miss Kelly, Head Teacher, is our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL). 
Deputies (DDSL) are Mrs James, Miss Wood, Miss Dairo  and Miss Shen. 

To find our more about our approach to Safeguarding, you can read the Safeguarding policy, plus others, on our website: 
https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies

We have a Safeguarding email address should you wish to contact the Safeguarding Team at school. It’s 
tacsafeguarding@academy.thomas-s.co.uk. 

At Thomas’s Academy, safeguarding is our top priority. Please let one of the safeguarding leads know if you have any 
safeguarding concerns. Confidentiality is important so we encourage speaking to these adults directly or to Children’s 

Services directly. 

Contacts

Please let the office know on info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk if you change any personal details 
such as your email address or phone number in order that you receive all our communications. We 
require at least two contacts for all children. 

Safeguarding and Medical 
Information

Collection

Please let us know if someone different is collecting your child or after school arrangements have 
changed. These are important measures to keep your children safe. For your information, only 
children in Year 6 are permitted to leave school at 3.30pm unaccompanied. All children should be 
collected from after-school clubs. 

         Medicines

If your child needs to have medication in school, 
please deliver it to the school office. There are forms 
that need to be completed for the medication to be 
administered. For the safety of everyone, please, at no 
point, should any medication be left in your child's 
bag. Thank you for your cooperation. 

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies
mailto:tacsafeguarding@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


Community Notices

Confident Parent Happy Child Project

 …are excited to introduce their upcoming 
parenting support programmes for Spring 2025. 
These programmes are designed to empower 
parents with the confidence, knowledge, and skills 
they need on their parenting journey. Confident 
parents positively impact their children's school 
outcomes by providing support and 
encouragement, leading to better school 
performance, behaviour, and attendance.

For more information please click on the current 
programme to view all of the programmes on 
offer:

https://www.upg.org.uk/confident-parent-happy-child/

